
 

 

 

 
May 2022 Newsletter 

Welcome back! We hope that everyone had a restful and chocolate-filled Easter holiday. It is hard to believe 

that we are into the final term of the year. There are lots of things going on this term and some further 

opportunities to come and see us in school. We are lucky to finally be in the position to have a summer fair and 

sports day for the first time in two years so we hope that you will come and support us with these. There are a 

number of trips taking place this term and other opportunities for fun activities in school. We always endeavour 

to give as much notice as possible but sometimes opportunities arise with little notice so things can change 

quickly. Please keep a close eye out for emails and Facebook posts to keep up to date with what is going on. 

As always, please get in touch if there is anything we can help with. 

Mrs Lizzie Jackson 

Staffing 

It is with a heavy heart that we announce the early retirement of Mr Colin Wonders. Colin first started working 

at Amble First School in 2011 and has worked in different classes across the school, taking on different roles, 

most recently as Year 1 teacher and PE co-ordinator. He has inspired many children and staff over the years 

with his creativity and humour and I know that he will be a huge miss to our school community. However, Colin 

has asked that we always keep him in mind as a volunteer for school trips and other events so I’m sure it will 

not be long before you see him again! I hope that you will join us in wishing him a restful and enjoyable 

retirement. 

Miss Byerley will continue to teach Year 1 for the summer term and we will be advertising for a new member of 

staff to join the team from September.  

Sports Day 

I am pleased to announce the return of Sport Day this year! It will take place in the afternoon of Wednesday 

6th July in the JCSC High School sports hall. We will send further details about the structure of the afternoon 

nearer the time.  



 

 
Careers Day 

We need your help! On Thursday 16th June we will be holding a careers day in 

school. We want to show our children the huge range of exciting opportunities that 

are available to them and help to build their aspirations for the future. We would 

really like to invite parents/grandparents/carers in as possible to come in and share with the children what it is 

that they do. If you could be available at any time during the day to talk to the children, please contact the 

office and we would love to welcome you. Free tea and biscuits available! 

Traffic 

We are aware that the parking and traffic situation around the school has always been 

problematic. However, could we politely request that you do not drive up to the school unless 

absolutely necessary in order to avoid having moving vehicles around the children. 

Unfortunately, we have been made aware of some ‘near-misses’ involving children on the road. 

Cars can very quickly appear from around the corners so please be vigilant when arriving at and leaving 

school. We will also be reminding the children about the need to stay safe near roads.  

 

Parents’ evening  

Parents’ evening appointments will be available during the week beginning 23rd May. This 

term, appointments will take place in school. Please look out for a letter coming soon that 

will detail the days and time slots available.  

 

Parent/class sessions 

We were delighted with the success of the parents’ sessions that took place last term and we 

would like to invite you in for another session next half term. As before, there is no need to 

book, please just come to the main office at the time stated below for your child’s class.  

Nursery - Wednesday 25th May 9am-10am 

Reception - Monday 23rd May 2pm-3pm 

Year 1 - Tuesday 14th June 2pm-3pm 

Year 2 - Thursday 9th June 2pm-3pm 

Year 3 - Thursday 26th May 2pm-3pm 

Year 4 - Wednesday 15th June 2pm-3pm 

 

Non-uniform days for Summer Fair 

In order to start collecting goods for raffles, tombolas etc for the summer fair, we 

will be holding a number of non-uniform days over the term. Children will be able to 

come to school in non-uniform in return for a small donation for the fair.  



 

 
Friday 27th May - bottles (anything from sauces to fizzy pop) 

Friday 10th June - cosmetics/smellies 

Thursday 30th June - sweets/chocolate items 

 

Disco 

The PTA have organised a summer disco for the evening of Friday 17th June 5:30pm- 

7pm for the children from Reception to Year 4. Tickets will be available at a cost of £3, 

which will include a drink and a hot dog. Other tuck shop items will be available to buy on 

the night. Tickets are available to book until Monday 12th June on Eduspot. All children must be collected from 

school by an adult at the end of the disco.  

 

Attendance up to end of April 2022 

 

Rec - 92.1% 

Year 1 - 93.8% 

Year 2 – 95.4% 

Year 3 - 93.1% 

Year 4 - 96.3% 

 

Our school target for attendance is 96%. 

Well done Year 4! 

 

Key Dates this half term 

 

Wednesday 4th May KS2 Beach School 

Thursday 5th May KS1 Beach School 

Friday 20th May - Year 1 & 2 trip to Clarty Commandos 

Week beginning 23rd May - parents’ evening appointments (in school). 

Monday 23rd May - reception parent session 

Wednesday 25th May – Nursery parent session 

Friday 27th May - last day of half term 

Monday 6th June - children return to school 

 

 

 

 



 

 
Online Safety 

Even with the best restrictions and monitoring of children’s internet usage, they can unfortunately still come 

across content which they may find upsetting or disturbing. In school, we encourage all children to go straight 

to an adult if they see or hear something online that they are uncomfortable with. Below is some advice on how 

to handle any instances where your child/children may see things that you or they are unhappy with.  



 

 

 


